
English 

Walking will be banned on escalators as part of a trial designed to 

reduce congestion(拥堵) at some of the country’s busiest stations. 

In the first move of its kind, all travelers will be forced to stand on both sides of 
escalators on the London Underground as part of a plan to increase capacity(

容量) at the height of the rush hour. 

A six-month trial will be introduced at Holborn station from mid-April, eliminating 
the rule of standing on the right and walking on the left. The move, imitating a 
similar structure in Far eastern cities such as Hong Kong, is designed to 
increase the number of people using long escalators at the busiest times. It 
could be expanded across the Tube network in coming years. 

According to London Underground, only 40% of travelers walk the full length of 
long escalators, leaving the majority at the bottom as they wait to get on to the 
“standing “side. 

A three-week trial at Holborn last year found that the number of people using 
escalators at any time of could be raised by almost a third. Peter McNaught, 
operations director at London Underground, said: “It may not seem right that 
you can go quicker by standing still, but our experiments at Holborn have proved 
that it can be true. This new six-month trial will help us find out if we can 
influence customers to stand on both sides in the long term.” 

Holborn has one of the longest sets of escalators on the Underground network 
at 23.4 high. Tube bosses claim that capacity was limited because so few 
people wanted to walk up—meaning only one side was used at all times. 
Research has shown that it is more effective use of escalators over 18.5 to ban 

walking. 

The previous trial found that escalators at the station normally carried 2,500 
people between 8:30am and 9:30am on a typical day, rising to 3,250 during the 
researching period. 

In the new trial, which will be launched from April 18, one of three “up” escalators 
will be standing only, with a second banning walking at peak times. A third will 
remain a mix of walking and standing. 

(Note: Answering the questions the questions or complete the statements in NO 
MORE THAN TEN WORDS.) 

1. What is the existing problem with standing on the right and walking on the 
left? 
2. What did last year’s three-week trial at Holborn station prove? 
3.The research suggests that walking should be forbidden on escalators that 
are at least _________ in height. 



4. In the new trail, in addition to one escalator banning walking in rush hours, 
the other “up” escalators will be used for_________________. 
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10. English 

Fill in the correct words to use in the blanks. 

Stress: Good or Bad? 

Stress used to be an almost unknown word, but now that we are used to talking 
about it, I have found that people are beginning to get stressed about being 
stressed. 

In recent years, stress (1)______(regard) as a cause of a whole range of 
medical problems, from high blood pressure to mental illness. But like so many 
other things, it is only too much stress (2)______ does you harm. It is time you 
considered that if there were no stress in your life, you would achieve a little. If 
you are stuck at home with no stress, then your level of performance will be low. 
Up to a certain point, the more stress you are under, the (3)__ ___(good) your 
performance will be. Beyond a certain point, though , further stress will only lead 
to exhaustion, illness and finally a breakdown. You can tell when you are over 
the top and on the downward slope, by asking yourself (4)_______ number of 
questions. Do you, for instance, feel that too much is being expected of 
(5)______, and yet find it impossible to say no? Do you find yourself getting 
impatient of (6) _____(annoy) with people over unimportant things?... If the 
answer to all those questions is yes, you had better (7)______(control) your 

stress, as you probably are under more stress than is good for you. 

To some extent you can control the amount of stress in your life. Doctors have 
worked out a chart showing how much stress is involved in various events. 
Getting married is 50, pregnancy 40, moving house 20, Christmas 12, etc. If the 
total stress in your life is over 150, you are twice as likely (8)_______ (get) ill. 

– 2016 Shanghai Gaokao 

11. English 

Directions: Complete the following passage by using the words in the box. Each 
word can only be used once. Note that there is one word more than you need. 

Golden Rules of Good Design 

What makes good design? Over the years, designers and artists have been 
trying to __ the essentials of good design. They have found that some sayings 

can help people understand the ideas of good design. There are four as follows. 

Less is more. This saying is associated with the German-born architect Mies 
van der Rohe. In his Modernist view, beauty lies in simplicity and elegance, and 
the aim of the designer is to create solutions to problems through the most 
efficient means. Design should avoid unnecessary ___. 
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More is not a bore. The American-born architect Robert Venturi concluded that 
if simplicity is done badly, the result is ___ design. Post-Modernist designers 
began to ___ with decoration and color again. Product design was heavily 
influenced by this view and can be seen in kitchen ___ such as ovens and 
kettles. 

Fitness for purpose. Successful product design takes into consideration a 
product’s function, purpose, shape, form, color, and so on. The most important 
result for the user is that the product does what is ___. For example, think of 
a(n) ___ desk lamp. It needs to be constructed from materials that will stand the 
heat of the lamp and regular adjustments by the user. It also needs to be stable. 
Most importantly, it needs to ___ light where it is needed. 

From follows emotion. This phrase is associated with the German designer 
Hartmut Esslinger. He believes design must take into ___ the sensory side of 

our nature—sight, smell, touch and taste. These are as important as rational(理

性的). When choosing everyday products such as toothpaste, we appreciate a 

cool-looking device that allows us to easily ___ the toothpaste onto our brush. 

A. account 
B. adjustable 
C. appliances 
D. capture 
E. decorations 
F. direct 
G. experiment 
H. intended   
I. operated 
J. soulless   
K. squeeze  
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